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City Council Meeting Minutes April 11, 2023

species were allowed to be kept, and the current wording bffering
flexibility. If the verbiage was changed to "shall" would make it
mandatory.

City Manager Lavallee spoke on the police station development,
compatibility with the neighborhood, and allowance to keep Brazilian
peppertrees, because both parties agreed.

City Attorney Fernandez answered a Council question regarding
whether the City has a choice by state law. She noted property owners,
including the City, would -not necessarily be required to remove existing
Brazilian Peppertrees, but state law prohibits planting them.

Dr. Fiedler withdrew her motion for further research.

A motion was made by Dr. Fiedler, seconded by Mrs. Frank, to direct staff to
change the words "should" to "shall" in Strategy OS 1.4.4 of the Comprehensive
Plan.

Df. Fiedler withdrew her motion.

Viil. CHARTER OFFICER REPORTS

City Attorney
City Attorney Fernandez indicated she will provide summaries of the
Iegislative_ session on an ongoing basis as bills are signed into law.
City Clerk
City Clerk Michaels had no report.
_ City Manager

City Manager Lavallee introduced and welcomed our new Building
Official Derek Applegate. He gave an update on the Centennial
Celebration planning stating Historical Resources Manager Harry
Klinkhamer will lead the team on behalf of operations and the Mayor will
coordinate on behalf of Council.

IX. COUNCIL REPORTS
C;auncil Member Longo
_ Mr. Longo was excused.
- Council Member Moore

Ms. Moore shared information regarding a new bill that passed
regarding an affordable housing program, called Live Local that is
income-based.
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